
 
 
 
December 3, 2024 
 
 
Dear Resident/Property Owner: 
 
This letter is to inform you that the City is programming for W. Wisconsin Street to be reconstructed from 
W. Pleasant Street to W. Edgewater Street in 2025. Work is intended to include the installation of storm 
sewer, sanitary sewer, water utilities, and base pavement along this stretch of roadway. Work will be 
dependent on funding and contractor bid responses which are scheduled to be received in Spring of 2025. 
This project will be performed in conjunction with the State resurfacing project, also intended to be 
performed in 2025, which will include surface pavement along this roadway. 
 
You may notice utility locates being conducted over the next several months. Please refrain where 
possible from removing or destroying those locates as they are being used for project planning purposes.  
 
Once a contract has been issued to the successful bidder of the project, additional correspondence will be 
sent outlining specific project details to be accounted for during construction. At this time there is no 
specific construction schedule and/or timeline in place.  
 
You are encouraged to attend a public informational forum being held by City staff and our 
consultants. Information on the meeting can be found below.  
 

Public Forum, December 17th, 2024 from 5:30 P. M. to 6:30 P. M. in Council Chambers. 
This meeting will include a brief presentation of the project scope followed by a question and 
answer session for the public. This will also be the best opportunity to learn about why the City is 
doing this project and what you can expect when it is complete.  
 
Please note: A future public informational meeting will be held once a contractor has been 
selected to provide information on how your property will be affected by construction and to 
address any access and timing issues that individual residents may have.   

 
If you have any questions, concerns, or comments please feel free to contact the City Engineering 
Department at 608-742-2176.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Philip L. Livingston 
City of Portage 
Director of Public Works 
 
 

philip.livingston
Signature


